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ELECTION OF THE DIRECTOR OF APPU BUREAU 
 
Memorandum by the Secretary General 
 

 
 
 
1. Article 107.4 of the General Regulations of the Asian-Pacific Postal Union stipulates that 

“the Director of the Bureau is chosen from among qualified postal officials by the 
Executive Council or in the Congress year by Congress. The tenure of office is fixed by the 
body which selects the Director” 
 
 

2. The 9th APPU Congress in Seoul agreed that the elected Director would serve for a four-
year period until the next Congress and the following process for the election: 
(a) each candidate should be offered ten minutes to make a presentation about themselves 

and their policies (the order of presentations is to be determined by lot); 
(b) three scrutineers should be appointed, comprising countries which have not submitted 

candidates for the post; 
(c) ballot papers should list the names of the candidates in alphabetical order by family 

name and indicate the administration which has nominated them; 
(d) ballot papers should be distributed and filled in, with countries placing a tick or a cross 

in the box next to the name of the candidate they wish to support; 
(e) the scrutineers should count the vote;  
(f) the results of the ballot including the number of votes for each candidate should be 

announced; 
(g) to be successful, a candidate for Director must receive an absolute majority (more than 

50 per cent) of the votes cast; 
(h) in the event that no candidate receives more than 50 per cent of the votes cast, a second 

ballot should be held to decide between the top two candidates; 
(i)  in the event, during the first round of voting, of a tie for second place, then a ballot shall 

be held to determine which of the second ranked candidates shall compete in the second 
ballot; 

(j)  in the event of a tie in the second ballot, the election shall be decided by lot drawn by 
the Chairman. 

 
 

3. For the 12th APPU Congress, it is proposed to follow the same process as detailed in 
paragraph 2 for the election of the Director of APPU Bureau. 

 
4. As of the deadline, the Bureau received only one application from Mr. LIN Hongliang from 

China. Mr. LIN’s application form appears as Annex 1.  
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